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We continue to enjoy growth with MOSHE, the membership has 

already reached 248!  This makes MOSHE the second largest     

Personal Member Group in the Missouri Hospital Association,    

second only to Nursing.  At the rate we continue to grow, we could 

be the largest Personal Member Group in 2013, if not before.  With 

the guidance of our Education Committee, we continue offering  

exceptional educational opportunities for our members. Again, I 

want to “THANK” this vital Committee for all they do for MOSHE. 

 

MOSHE has achieved the Platinum Level of Affiliation from 

ASHE.  It takes a minimum of five consecutive years of maintaining Gold Level and a great deal of commitment 

from numerous people to achieve this prestigious recognition.  I am very proud to be a part of this great Chapter 

and help lead MOSHE to this milestone.  I have been involved with MOSHE for about 25 years and have gained 

an abundance of knowledge and experience from all of you, my peers and consultants.  If you are not actively 

involved in MOSHE, I highly recommend that you get involved.  We have so much that we can share with one 

another in an effort to ensure our healthcare   organizations provide the best healthcare possible to all we serve.  I  

plan to accept the award from ASHE this year at the Annual ASHE Conference held in San Antonio, Texas, July 

15th through the18th.  I hope to see all of you there.   

 

If you are not currently a member of ASHE, I encourage you to look into the benefits of ASHE membership in  

addition to MOSHE.  ASHE is a great resource for the day to day issues we face in our facilities.  You can visit 

their website at ASHE.com .  I would also like to remind you to visit the MOSHE website (mosheonline.org).  If 

we do not already have a photograph of your Hospital listed on our website, please send us a photo so we can 

include it on our website. 

 

We will not have a meeting in July due to the ASHE Annual conference in San Antonio.  The August 21st      

Education Program will be held at the Eric P Newman Education Center, Washington University Medical Center.  

Doug Erickson, Northstar Management, and Roger Brown, Gilbane, will have a presentation on “Guideline for 

Design and Construction of Healthcare Facilities—2010—Edition.  This will be the latest information for all   

Facility Directors to be ready for The Joint Commission.  I hope you have saved the date for our Annual Educa-

tion/Golf Outing which is on Monday, September 24th at Bear Creek Golf Club, Wentzville.  We will start the 

day with our education program on “Active Shooter Risk Mitigation”, presented by Rod Schaeffer with          

Mitigation Dynamics Inc.  This event is always a great day filled with opportunities for networking and enjoying 

some much deserved R&R on the course.   

 

If you have any questions about becoming more active in MOSHE or joining ASHE, please let me know. 
 

Mike L. Bock, SMA, CHFM, 2012 MOSHE President 
Director Facilities 
St. Mary’s Health Center 
Jefferson City MO. 65101 
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mike_bock@SSMHC.com 



 

Congratulations MOSHE  
on achieving  

Platinum Level of Affiliation with ASHE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Join the MOSHE Education  

&  
Networking Experience 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
GOLF 
Martin Grabanski, Co-Chair 
There will be a new email address July 1st 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fred Waldrop, Co-Chair 
fwaldrop@murphy-stl.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Committee is planning another 

great Education/Golf Program at Bear 

Creek Golf Course.  The day will 

begin with Registration/Networking at 

7:30 am, followed by the Education 

Program from 8:30 am—11:00 am.   

Then lunch, golf and ending with  

dinner and prize awards.  MOSHE 

already has four sponsors and numer-

ous teams signed up.   Don’t miss out 

on this years great event.  The educa-

tion program will be  “ Active Shooter 

Risk Mitigation” Rod Schaeffer pre-

senter.  Program announcements are 

available on the MOSHE website. 

 

NOMINATING 
Gary Thompson, Chairman 
gary_thompson@ssmhc.com 

 

Preparation is 

underway for the 

2013 Call for 

Nominations for 

MOSHE  Board 

position 
 

SCHOLARSHIP 
Mike Bock, Chairman 
mike_bock@ssmhc.com 

 

Mike will be 

sending out nom-

ination requests 

for the scholar-

ship recipients to 

be awarded at 

the September   

Program. 

 

 

ADVOCACY 
Dan Mohrman, Chairman 

dpm7457@bjc.org 

 

Dan Mohrman 

has accepted the 

Advocacy Chair 

position.  Dan 

will have more to 

report  in the 

next newsletter. 

 
 

 

 
MEMBERSHIP 
MOSHE is looking for a new Chair-

man of Membership Committee.  If 

this is of interest to you or you know a 

good candidate, please contact Mike 

Bock.  Jerry Bender, has served as 

Membership Chair for the past two 

years and has recently accepted a  

position requiring extensive traveling.  

Currently we have 248 members      

comprised of 108 Facility Members 

&140 Associate Members! 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 
Martin Grabanski, Chairman 
There will be a new email address July 1st 

 
Martin is work-
ing on updates 
to the website 
as well as a  
special mailing 
to all members. 
 

 
EDUCATION 
 

Brad Taylor, Chairman 
Brad.taylor@samcstl.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Linda Marie Grawl, Co-Chair 
lmgrawl@zakcompanies.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The first half of the 2012 Education 

Programs have brought record attend-

ance with highly recognized speakers.  

Some of the highlights for the second 

half include the July 15-18 ASHE 

Annual Conference in San Antonio.  

The August 21st education program 

will be held at the Eric P Newman 

Education Center in St. Louis.  The 

speakers, Doug Erickson, Northstar 

Management; and Roger Brown,   

Gilbane; will be presenting on 

“Guideline for Design and Construc-

tion of Healthcare Facilities”.  The 

September 24 education program will 

be held at Bear Creek Country Club 

prior to the Annual Golf Outing.    

October 16th  program will be in   

Columbia.  The November 8th educa-

tion program at the Annual MHA 

Convention will feature  Bob Bartels, 

Safety Management  Services present-

ing “Managing the Risk Assessment 

Process and TJC Compliance  

Update”.  We look forward to seeing 

everyone for the second half of 2012! 

COMMITTEES AT WORK 



 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU SPONSORS! 
April 17th 

May 15th—Thank You 
McCarthy for sponsoring 

the Program 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2012 EDUCATION SCHEDULE 
 
January 17; 11:30 am—4:00 pm includes lunch 

Healthcare Emergency Preparedness; Joplin Tornado—May 2011 

Speaker: Steve Bollin, plus panel discussion 

Location: Alberici Headquarters 

 

February 21; 11:30 am—4:00 pm includes lunch 

Risk Factors in Health Care Construction 

Speaker: Gordon Burrill, PEng. FASHE, CHFM 

Location: St. Clare Health Center, Fenton MO 

 

March 4—7  

ASHE PD&C Convention; Phoenix, Arizona 

 

April 17; 11:30 am—3:00 pm includes lunch 

Environment of Care 2012 

Speaker: Susan B. McLaughlin, MBA, FASHE, CHFM, CHSP 

Location: Meadows Lake Acres Country Club, New Bloomfield MO 

 

May 15—11:30 am—3:00 pm includes lunch 

Joint program with St. Louis Council of Construction Consumers 

Mercy Hospital—Joplin Recovery & Rebuilding 

Speakers: Kevin Wagner, Mercy Hospital; Ken Cates, Northstar Management 

Location: Mercy Hospital—St. John’s, St. Louis 

 

June 19  - 11:30 am—3:00 pm includes lunch 

Inspection & Testing Updates for Fire Protection and Life Safety Features  

Speaker: Frank Van Overmeiren, F P & C Consultants 

Location: University Plaza Hotel & Convention, Springfield 

 

July 15—18 

ASHE Annual Convention; San Antonio, Texas 

 

August 21—1:30—4:00 pm 

Guideline for Design and Construction of Healthcare Facilities 2010 

Speakers: Doug Erickson, Northstar Management; Roger Brown, Gilbane 

Location: Eric P Newman Education Center, St. Louis 

 

September 24—Education Program and Annual Golf Outing 

Active Shooter Risk Mitigation 

Speaker: rod Schaeffer, Mitigation Dynamics Inc. (MDI) 

Location: Bear Creek, Wentzville 

 

October 16 

Topic and Speaker—TBD 

Location: Columbia 

 

November 8 12:30—3: 30 pm 

Managing the Risk Assessment Process and TJC Compliance Update 

Speaker: Bob Bartels, Safety Management Systems 

Location: Missouri Hospital Association Annual Conference 

Tan-Tar-A Resort, Lake of the Ozarks 

 

December 3 

MOSHE Meet & Greet Happy Hour 

Location: Helen Fitzgerald’s, St. Louis 


